
Business Meeting Updates 

David Baker gave an entertaining 

presentation entitled “Mike VI: 

The Tradition Lives On.” Also at 

the reception, the 2012 LVMA 

awards were presented to the 

following recipients: Sales Person 

of the Year—Missy Gribble; 

Support Person of the Year—Katie 

Hoolan; Pet of the Year—Sendy 

(handled by Officer Chet 

Chambless, LSU); Everett D. 

Besch Distinguished Service 

Award—Dr. George Brandon; 

Veterinarian of the Year Award—

Commissioner Mike Strain.  

 

The 2013 Winter Meeting in 

New Orleans, Louisiana, was 

the most successful meeting 

for the LVMA. The meeting was 

attended by 416 veterinarians, 

91 veterinary technicians and 

students and 83 vendor 

representatives.  There were a 

total of 627 people in 

attendance throughout the 

weekend!   
 

The meeting featured 20 hours 

of continuing education for 

veterinarians and 10 for 

technicians. There was also an 

auxiliary tour to the New 

Orleans School of cooking, an 

awards ceremony with a 

presentation by Dr. David 

Baker, Mike the 

Tiger’s 

Veterinarian, the 

Veterinarian 

Luncheon and 

Business Meeting, 

Student Speed 

Networking, and 

an exhibit area 

featuring 46 

exhibitors. 

During the 

Veterinarian 

Luncheon the 

following officers 

were inducted: Dr. Dale 

Peyroux, President, Dr. Sue 

Olivier, President-Elect, Dr. 

Kirk Ryan, Vice 

President, and Dr. 

Trisha Marullo, 

District 5 

Representative. 

Also, Dr. Carl 

Helouin was 

inducted as WJE 

President, and Dr. 

Gordon Pirie as 

WJE Treasurer. 

At the Awards 

Reception, Dr. 

trustees of WJE.  

Dr. Dale Peyroux 

then took the floor 

to introduce 

himself as the 

incoming LVMA 

President. For more pictures 

from the Winter Meeting, turn 

to page 5.  

The 2013 Business Meeting 

was attended by about 150 

veterinarians. Dr. Brad 

Everson opened the meeting 

with a welcome to members 

and guests. Dr. Mike Strain, 

Commissioner of Agriculture 

and Forestry, and Dr. Peter 

Haynes, Dean of LSU School of 

Veterinary Medicine spoke to 

the membership and gave 

updates.  

Dr. Everson opened the floor 

to nominations for an open 

spot on the Louisiana Animal 

Welfare Commission and 

names were submitted. Dr. 

Hugh Price, AVMA Distric VIII 

Representative, Inducted new 

officers of the LVMA and 

Inside this issue: 

Letter from the President 2 

Executive Director’s Report 2 

AVMA Report 3 

Pictures from Winter Meeting 5 

Legislative Outreach Form 7 

Classifieds 10 

Calendar of Events 12 

  

January/February 2013 

The Louisiana 
Veterinarian, January/

Dr. Dale Peyroux being installed as President by Dr. 

Hugh Price. 

Vol. 23 No. 1        The official publication of the Louisiana Veterinary Medical Association           January/February 2013 

Commissioner Mike Strain accepting an award 

from Dr. Christine Navarre 

 

Members of the board and 

distinguished guests sit at the head 

table during the Veterinarian 

Luncheon and Business Meeting. 

2013 Winter Meeting—Record Setting Numbers 



It is truly an 
honor to serve 
as your 
President for 
the upcoming 
year. I would 
like to thank  

 
The LVMA wants to  know who you know……in the Louisiana Legislature!  Please fill out a Legislator Outreach form on page 7 and send it 
to us.  This is important for everyone to do, but especially important for those of you who have legislator clients or friends/
acquaintances.  The LVMA has engaged the governmental relations firm of Courson-Nickel, with its principals Bud Courson and Jim Nickel 
to advocate on our behalf.  If they know who knows a particular legislator, that can be a great advantage for us going into the session 
which begins April 8, 2013.  This information is critical to our success with the legislature. 
  
By all accounts, the LVMA Winter Meeting last month in New Orleans was the best-attended meeting in our history!  We had 416 
veterinarians in attendance, 91 veterinary technicians and students, and 83 vendor personnel.  Total attendance for the weekend was 627 
people.  The growing attendance at LVMA Meetings in recent years is a great tribute to the hard work of our program committee, with 
Drs. John Mauterer, Sue Olivier and Dale Peyroux lining up the companion animal and practice management sessions, Drs. Darren Schilling 
and Shannon Gonsoulin on the Food Animal track and Dr. Bruce Eilts in Equine.  We will need a replacement for Dr. Eilts as he has gone 
west…..way west, to Australia.  We will miss his leadership and commitment. 
  
Back by popular demand this year will be the LVMA Free Seminar on June 2, 2013 at the LSU SVM.  Dr. Robert Lofton has lined up Dr. 
Valarie Fadok to present “A Day In Dermatology:  Covering the Problems That Affect Your Patients and Frustrate You! ” We will be opening 
registration soon for this seminar. 
  
Please don’t wait….fill out your legislator outreach/contact form today and send it to us! 
  
Stay well and stay connected! 

Dale S. Peyroux, D.V.M., President 
 

Who do you know? 
Executive Director’s Report 
H. Bland O’Connor, Jr. CAE, CPA 
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Dr. Brad Everson for his service as 
President last year and look forward to 
working with him in his position as Past 
President. And the future looks bright with 
Dr. Sue Olivier serving as our President-
Elect. 
 
We recently completed our Annual Winter 
Meeting in New Orleans. We had a GREAT 
meeting with record attendance and 
outstanding continuing education. Thanks 
go out to Bland (our Executive Director), 
Heather, and Melanie for helping to keep 
the meeting running smoothly. They had a 
long weekend and always kept smiling. To 
all of the sponsors, speakers, committee 
members, and attendees, we say "Thank 
You". 
 
As you know by now, our Veterinarian of 
the Year is Commissioner of Agriculture 
Mike Strain. Mike regularly attends our 
LVMA board meetings and updates us on 

matters that concern veterinary medicine 
and agriculture. I am very impressed by the 
work ethic of Mike and his staff, including 
Drs. Diane Stacy and Brent Robbins. 
 
One of the main reasons that the LVMA 
exists is to protect practicing Veterinarians 
in Louisiana, especially when it pertains to 
legislation. I have attended a LVMA 
Legislative Committee meeting, led by Dr. 
Pat Thistlethwaite, and I have total 
confidence in their actions to protect us 
from possible harmful legislative matters. 
The legislative session started in February 
and we are watching matters closely. More 
on this in upcoming newsletters. 
  
The LVMA is again offering 8 hours of 
FREE Continuing Education this year as a 
benefit to our members. As the details are 
worked out, we will get the word out. If you 
work with or know a veterinarian that is not 
a member of the LVMA, please tell them 
about all of the benefits we offer, like this 
free continuing education. 
 
Please be aware that the 2013 SAVMA 
Symposium will be held in Baton Rouge on 
March 21st - March 23rd. Information can 
be found at http://
www.savmasymposium2013.com/. 

Congratulations to the LSU-SVM and to 
Elise Ackley (LSU-SVM - Class of 2015), 
who will begin her term as President of 
SAVMA at this symposium. 
  
We are in the process of upgrading our 
website. Also, we are now on Facebook, so 
please "like" us to keep up with all of the 
latest information. Also follow us on 
Twitter! We are aware that there will soon be 
more Generation X and Generation Y 
veterinarians than there are Baby Boomer 
veterinarians. To move us into this new era, 
we will have a technology task force looking 
at this and report back at the end of this 
year. If you would like to join this task force, 
email me (hammondpetvet@yahoo.com) or 
the LVMA office (office@lvma.org ). I will 
also have focus groups with younger 
veterinarians during this year. If you would 
like to participate, please contact your 
district representative (found on page 5 of 
this newsletter). 
  
Remember to measure twice and cut once. 

http://www.savmasymposium2013.com/
http://www.savmasymposium2013.com/


The AVMA House of Delegates (HOD) recently convened its annual winter session in Chicago, Illinois, January 4 th and 5th, in conjunction 

with the AVMA Veterinary Leadership Conference.  Drs. Wayne Roberson and David Hesse represented the LVMA in the HOD.  Seven 

resolutions and one by-laws amendment were considered, and reports from the AVMA officers, treasurer and governance review task force 

were presented.  
 

The treasurer reported that AVMA membership is now over 84,000 veterinarians and continues to grow each year.  A net surplus of income 

over expenses was achieved for fiscal year 2012, and a net income surplus is again predicted for the 2013 budget. The Executive Board 

(EB) approved $80,000.00 of the latter for a marketing campaign for AVMA approved internships.  Other EB actions include a future on-

line survey of practitioners regarding recent graduate qualifications, a task force to study antimicrobial use in small animals, and a study to 

update the AVMA logo. 
 

Resolutions considered and acted upon by the HOD were: 

1) Approved to remove designated professional category requirements to be a member of the HOD’s House Advisory Committee (HAC).  

Now all HAC positions are at-large, and no more than one member from the same state or allied organization is allowed on the committee. 

2) Approved a revision to the policy on the Veterinary-Client-Patient Relationship to include oversight of treatment, compliance, and 

outcome. 

3) Referred a resolution to the Executive Board that would declare homeopathy to be ineffective and its use discouraged.  The HOD 

requested the EB refer this resolution to the Council on Veterinary Services for further consideration. 

4) Approved that canine devocalization be performed only as a final alternative to euthanasia, after behavioral modification to correct 

excessive vocalization has failed, and the owner has been adequately advised of potential complications. 

5) Approved a new policy statement regarding the proper use of mechanical aids to direct livestock movement. 

6) Approved a revision of the current policy on the use of pluripotent stem cells. 

7) A revision to the current policy on microchipping and electronic identification was withdrawn by the EB, preventing consideration by the 

HOD. 
 

A by-laws amendment which changes the way membership will be notified of future by-laws changes was approved by the HOD to include  

AVMA Delegate Report 
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notification via the AVMA website. 

All of the above actions and resolutions will be 

available for viewing on the website shortly. 
 

The task force on AVMA governance presented 

preliminary ideas to change the overall 

representation of the membership at the 

governance level by providing for election of 

all officers by general membership vote, 

replacing the current EB/HOD governing 

structure with a 17 member board elected by 

the membership with no geographic limitations 

to representation on the board, and providing 

all veterinary students the right to vote on all 

AVMA matters.  The task force received 

numerous comments on these proposals and 

will continue to evaluate what changes, if any, 

need to be made to AVMA’s governance 

structure.  Your opinions on these changes are 

welcome and can be made to Dr. Chip Price, 

Executive Board member for district 8 

(Louisiana, Texas, and Arkansas), or Dr. 

Wayne Roberson, your new AVMA delegate 

(previous alternate delegate).  A new alternate 

delegate will be appointed by the LVMA Board 

of Directors in the next few weeks.  If you are 

interested in this position, please let your 

intentions be known to the LVMA office as 

soon as possible. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

David P. Hesse, DVM 

Outgoing Delegate. 



Special Thanks to the 2013 Winter Meeting Exhibitors and Sponsors  

Exhibitors: 

Key Recovery Solutions 

MedVet Medical & Cancer Center for 

Pets 

LDAF 

Baton Rouge Community College 

Elanco 

LSART 

Animal Health International 

LSU School of Veterinary Medicine 

Northshore Technical Community 

College 

Companion Therapy Laser by LiteCure 

Cuattro, LLC 

Vetland Medical Sales and Service 

Kinetic Technologies 

DVM Solutions 

MWI Veterinary Supply 

Purchasing Services, Inc. 

Roadrunner Pharmacy 

Merial 

South Paws Veterinary Surgical 

Specialists 

Royal Canin USA 

Bayer Animal Health 

Southwest Veterinary Symposium 

Universal Imaging 

Novartis Animal Health 

Callicrate Banders 

IDEXX Laboratories 

Hill’s Pet Nutrition 

Tri-State Medical 

Pfizer Animal Health 

AKC Animal Rcovery 

Longo Architecture 

Ceva Animal Health 

Merck Animal Health 

Midwest Veterinary Supply 

Heska Corporation 

Webster Veterinary Supply 

Southeast Veterinary Specialists 

Abaxis, Inc. 

P.J. Lemarie 

Boehringer Ingelheim 

Delgado Community College 

Northwester State University 

Campus Federal Credit Union 
 

 

Sponsors: 

Boehringer Ingelheim 

IDEXX Laboratories 

MedVet Medical & Cancer Center for 

Pets 

Novartis 

South Paws Veterinary Surgical 

Specialists 

Vetstreet 

Hill’s Pet Nutrition 

Pfizer Animal Health 

DVM Consultants 

Elanco 

Patterson Veterinary 

Abaxis, Inc. 

Merial 

Dr. Dale Osborne “Doc” Turner 

December 8, 1935—November 30, 2012 

 

 

The LVMA would like to offer its condolences to the family 

and friends of Dr. Dale Turner. Dr. Turner was born in Renick, 

West Virginia and grew up in the heart of Appalachia on the 

family farm in Greenbrier County. He graduated from 

Oklahoma State University with his doctorate in veterinary 

medicine. Dr. Turner practiced for 21 years until his retirement 

in 1985. He was very active in his community and some o his 

accomplishments included: co-founding the Central Louisiana 

Food Bank, serving as president of the Coalition Against 

Homelessness in Central Louisiana,  volunteering for the 

Central Louisiana Veterinarians Association, Louisiana Board 

of Veterinary Medicine, American Red Cross, Shepherd Center, 

and Rapides Habitat for Humanity. Dr. Turner is survived by 

his wife of 49 years, Janice Ivey Turner and three children: 

Scott Turner, Kelly Fields, and Matt Turner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have something to say? 

 

 

Trying to fill a position? 

 

 

Have a practice for sale? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertise in the Louisiana 

Veterinarian to get the word out! 

 
 
 

Classified advertisements are free of charge to 

current LVMA members and $6.00 per line 

for all others. Classifieds will also be posted 

on the LVMA website. Any questions about 

advertising rates, please contact the LVMA 

office at (225) 928-5862, office@lvma.org, or 

visit www.lvma.org 

  The LVMA is pleased to offer a  

  FREE benefit to members: 

  8 hours of Continuing Education! 
 

The LVMA will be holding a FREE continuing education seminar on 

Sunday, June 2, 2013  

from 8:00 am—5:00 pm in the auditorium at the LSU School of 

Veterinary Medicine. 
 

Featuring 

Valerie Fadok, DVM 

Speaking on 

Dermatology 
 

Please visit our website at www.lvma.org and check your email for more 

information and a registration form. 
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Veterinarian 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Louisiana Veterinary Medical Association 

8550 United Plaza Blvd., Suite 1001 
Baton Rouge, LA 70809 

Phone:  (800) 524-2996 

FAX:  (225) 408-4422 

office@lvma.org 

www.lvma.org 
 

President 

Dr. Dale Peyroux, District 7 
 

President-Elect 

Dr. Sue Olivier, District 8 

 

Vice President 

Dr. Kirk Ryan, District 9 
 

Treasurer 
Dr. Amy Grayson, District 6 

 

Immediate Past President 
Dr. Brad Everson, District 1 

 

Board Members 
Dr. James W. Rundell, District 2 

Dr. Chris Thomson, District 3 

Dr. Robert Lofton, District 4 
Dr. Trisha Marullo, District 5 

Dr. Carl Helouin, District 6 

Dr. J. Edwin Davis, Member-at-Large 
Dr. Shannon Gonsoulin, Member-at-Large 

Lauren Stump, Ex-Officio 

Catherine Chambers, Ex-Officio 
 

Committee Chairs 

Companion Animal: Dr. John Mauterer 
Emergency Management: Dr. Renee Poirrier 

Equine Program: Dr. Jay Addision and  

Dr. Sonny Corley 
Food Animal: Dr. Shannon Gonsoulin 

Legislative Committee: Dr. Patrick Thistlethwaite 

Political Action: Dr. Alfred Stevens 
 

WJE Foundation Trustees 

Dr. Carl Helouin 
Dr. Karen Becnel 

Dr. Catherine White 

Dr. W. Doug Kent 
Dr. Gordon Pirie 

 

AVMA Delegate 

Dr. C. Wayne Roberson 

 

AVMA Alternate Delegate 

Dr. Robert C. Gros 

 

Executive Director 
H. Bland O’Connor, Jr. 

 

Submit articles and advertisements to the 

LVMA office as follows: 

January/February Newsletter December 15th 

March/April Newsletter February 15th 
May/June Newsletter           April 15th 

July/August Newsletter June 15th 

September/October Newsletter August 15th 
November/December Newsletter October 15th 

1. Dr. Gordon Pirie is inducted as a WJE Trustee by Dr. Hugh Price. 2. Dr. Trisha Marullo is inducted 

as the LVMA District 5 Representative by Dr. Hugh Price. 3. Commissioner Mike Strain gives an 

acceptance speech after being awarded the Ralph C. Cooper Veterinarian of the Year Award. Dr. 

Strain has been an important contributor to the veterinary community for many years and continues to 

strive for excellence in the field of veterinary medicine. 4. Dr. Josh Smith is presented with a plaque 

for his services on the LVMA board. 5. Dr. George Brandon was awarded The Everett D. Besch 

Distinguished Service Award for his outstanding contributions to the community as well as the 

veterinary profession. Drs. David McGraw and Angela Schoenfeld (pictured) proudly nominated Dr. 

Brandon for this award. Since he was unavailable to attend, Dr. Brandon’s son, Jesse Brandon, 

accepts the award on his father’s behalf. 6. Dr. Brad Everson is presented with a plaque by Dr. Dale 

Peyroux for his service as LVMA President. 7. Dr. Britton Stringer is presented with a plaque for his 

services as WJE President. 8. Katie Hoolan was awarded The Support Person of the Year Award by 

Drs. Marion Sewell (pictured) and Julie Roane of the Ruston Animal Clinic. Katie has been in service 

to the profession for 2 years and has been great support for the veterinarians of the Ruston Animal 

Clinic. 9. The Pet of the Year Award was given to Send, LSU Police Department’s Explosive 

Detection Canine. Sendy’s handler, Officer Chet Chambless, was not available so Gretchen Morgan, 

LSU Alumni Coordinator accepts the award on his behalf from Dr. Kirk Ryan. 10. Missy Gribble 

accepts The Sales Person of the Year Award from Dr. Brad Everson. Missy was nominated by Dr. 

Pamala Coker due to her professional service and pleasing personality. 

1. 
2. 

3. 5. 4. 

9. 

8. 7. 

10. 

6. 
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Classifieds 
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Veterinary Position Available:  Come join a new, but busy hospital in New 

Orleans.  MidCity Veterinary Hospital has a part-time position available.  Great 

staff, flexible schedule, and no emergency.  We are a paperless practice with 

digital Xray and ultrasound.  Located in a great neighborhood with a great 

clientele.  Please call: 504-304-8223 or email: midcityvet@gmail.com to set up 

an interview or send a CV.  

Veterinarian Wanted: Rapidly growing, 4 doctor, small animal practice in 

Tangipahoa Parish has an opening for a hard working, dedicated part-time 

associate with excellent communications skills.  The job has the potential for full 

time hours.  Hickory Small Animal Hospital was formed in 2009 with 1 

veterinarian and has rapidly grown to a 4 doctor practice since then. Our practice 

has computers in each exam room, in house blood chemistry, CBC and PT/PTT, 

digital tonometry, digital xray, and EKG.  We also have 3 Heska IV pumps in 

our dedicated ICU unit.  We regularly schedule surgical and cardiac specialists 

at our facility. Competitive base salary based on production plus benefits. After 

hours emergency every 3rd weekend and alternating between 1-2 days during 

the week. Emergency call only taken until 10pm with additional financial 

compensation per emergency. Please email resumes to drjpfarrell@yahoo.com. 

Join a team committed to practicing the highest quality medicine. Banfield Pet 

Hospital is hiring experienced. Associate Veterinarians in Lafayette, Harvey and 

Baton Rouge. We see a diverse caseload and focus on teamwork, compassionate 

pet care, and client education. Outstanding compensation and benefits. 

Relocation assistance or sign on bonus may be available for some locations. To 

apply visit http://www.banfield.com/Veterinary-Professionals/ 

ASSOCIATE NEEDED: Feline only practice in Shreveport, LA has an 

immediate opening for a part-time associate.  

Well-equipped practice with all the bells and whistles including in-house lab, 

digital radiolog (body and dental), and ultrasound. We are paperless practice 

with a very loyal client base and we are growing with new clients every day. No 

emergency duty. Please email resume to Pamela Stegall at 

Pamelas@catdoctoronline.com.  

Covington Area Veterinarian Associate Needed: Part time (2-1/2 days per 

week).  This is a well equipped practice with all amenities including Digital 

Radiology, Ultrasound and Idexx lab equipment.  No emergency duty.  Email 

resume to pafiii@bellsouth.net 

Associate Needed: Well established small animal clinic located uptown in New 

Orleans has an immediate opening for an experienced full-time associate. Salary 

based on experience and benefits such as insurance allowance, license fees, and 

CE allowance provided. Please email resume to 

lesley@maplesmallanimalclinic.com. 

Job Openings Regulatory Veterinary Position Available: State Regulatory position. Work is 

available at Fair Grounds (New Orleans) and Evangeline Downs (Opelousas) 

year round. Exceptional state benefits: health insurance, retirement plan and 

annual sick leave. Please contact Dr. Matt Cooley, DVM, Equine Medical 

Director, 320 N. Carrollton Avenue, Suite 2-B, New Orleans, LA 70119. Office: 

504-483-3370; Cell: 318-470-2567; Fax: 504-483-4898; Email: 

bcooley@lrc.state.la.us. 

Veterinarian Wanted: Small Animal Emergency Clinic located in West Monroe, 

LA has an immediate opening for a full time veterinarian. The position offers a 

very attractive base salary plus production percentage. Please e-mail resume to 

Tracy Miller at tracym2001@gmail.com or mail it to 102 Downing Pines Road 

West Monroe,  LA 71292. 

Continued on page 12. 

mailto:midcityvet@gmail.com
mailto:tracym2001@gmail.com
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Event Hosts Event Date Venue City, State Contact Information 

Oxbow Animal Health Exotic Companion 

Mammal Symposium 

March 3, 2013 Gulf Coast 

Veterinary Specialists 

Houston, TX (800) 249-0366 

www.oxbowanimalhealth.com 

Student American 

Veterinary Medical 

Association (SAVMA) 

42nd Annual 

Symposium 

March 21—23, 2013 Louisiana State 

University School of 

Veterinary Medicine 

Baton Rouge, LA contact@savmasymposium2013.com 

The international Union 

of Veterinary Cyclists 

15 hours of RACE-

approved continuing 

education 

April 5—8, 2013 La Quinta Inn and 

Suites 

Moab, UT (773)CE4-VETS 

www.iuvc.org 

Louisiana Veterinary 

Medical Association 

Free Member Event June 2, 2013 Louisiana State 

Univeristy School of 

Veterinary Medicine 

Baton Rouge, LA (225) 928-5862 

www.lvma.org 

American College of 

Veterinary Internal 

Medicine (ACVIM) 

2013 ACVIM Forum June 12—15, 2013 Washington State 

Convention Center 

Seattle, WA (800) 245-9081 

www.ACVIMForum.org 

American Veterinary 

Medical Association 

42nd Annual 

Convention 

Julay 19—23, 2013 McCormick Place Chicago, IL (877) 303-0716 

(708) 486-0716 

www.avmaconvention.com 

Southwest Veterinary 

Symposium 

Connect 2013 September 26—29, 

2013 

Henry B. Gonzales 

Convention Center 

San Antonio, TX (972) 664-9800 

www.swvs.org 

Louisiana Veterinary 

Medical Association 

2014 Winter Meeting January 23—26, 

2014 

Crowne Plaza Baton Rouge, LA (225) 928-5862 

www.lvma.org 

Practices for Sale 

SE LOUISIANA! A small animal practice with southern attitude. The 

practice is housed in historic 100 year old Victorian style home sitting 

on approximately one acre. With its original wood floors, windows, 

doors and even a claw foot tub in the bathroom, it maintains the charm 

of a bye gone era yet still functions well as a veterinary hospital. It is 

currently operated as a two DVM hospital with both doctors having light 

schedules. Could be operated as a single to 1.5 DVM practice or grown 

to a true 2 DVM practice. After debt income could be $120,000+/yr if 

kept with the current 2 DVM work load and potentially a lot more if so 

desired. Price wit RE $675K. (LA-PB22) Visit www.simmonsinc.com 

for more details. David King, DVM, AVA—Simmons Southcentral. 

DVM CONSULTANTS® has PRACTICES FOR SALE in LA, MS, 

AR and TN. 100% or more in financing is available. Contact Dr. Frank 

Fitzgerald at 318-481-8850 or Ray C. Baas at 504-957-5506, or visit 

www.DVMConsultants.com. All inquiries are strictly confidential. 

WALTER J. ERNST, JR. VETERINARY 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION 

thanks the following contributors 

 

Thanks to the following people, clinics, and all past contributors, the Dr. 

Walter J. Ernst, Jr. Veterinary Memorial Foundation continues to grow. 

Your continued support will help the Foundation to reach new heights. 

Please consider a contribution today and encourage your clients to 

participate in our memorial program. 
 

 

Donations In Memory of Pets: 

Jefferson Animal Hospital 

 

Classifieds (continued) 
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